Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 2 September 2014
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC), Sandra Peters (SP)
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
 Shaun Walsh (SW) sent his apologies.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising
Trophies: A replacement for the Carland trophy had been sourced and the smaller version will be ordered and added to the existing plinth. 
· Contact Rachel Rolfe to assess the damage to her trophy and get measurements of plinth
· Review current trophy acceptance form used at AGM

· Get a copy of EGB trophy signature form from website

Signs: The new signs proved very effective at the Peover ride
Key Contacts List: SW had started the key contacts list and ask that all other rides contact details be sent to him to collate the complete list.
Equine Ramblers UK: AC reported on recent email correspondence from Jenni Miller. It was agreed that Equine Ramblers UK would not be permitted to advertise their rides on the Cheshire EGB Facebook page, Twitter or to their members due to their poor levels of customer service. 
	PG
AC
PD
SW

CLOSED

PG to send
SW


	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
 MT reported that the balance was £2221.54. £653 had been sent to EGB following the Wirral ride. There is no planned expenditure exceeding £500 in the next quarter.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG reported that current membership is 60 Full & 16 Associate members, 4 non-riding members and 2 young riders 
	

	6
	PR
A poster had been produced for the Teggs Nose ride at the request of the Rangers which was also posted on Facebook. 

The article about the recent successes of Harry Ingram and Jo Gibson appeared in Group News in the EGB magazine.  An article has been submitted for the September edition. 
Deadline for the Nov/Dec issue is 15 October. Article to be written about what to take when corralling. 

Future articles to be written about:-

· Harry Ingram’s ride in France

· Terry Madden’s two chestnuts

· has written a short article for submission to the next EGB magazine (deadline 15 Aug)

AC has joined the EGB PR Committee as a co-opted member. 
Social Media: Twitter has 473 followers and Facebook has 682 friends. There is good positive dialogue on both accounts.
	AC


	7
	Ride Calendar 2015

Frolic - 9th & 10th May

Teggs Nose – beginning April (TBC)

Wirral  - 13th June

Peover – late Aug / early Sept (TBC)
Long Mynd – TBC

Congleton – Nov (TBC)

Delamere – possibility for October but requires a volunteer to take on ride entries / secretary role
	

	8
	Long Mynd Ride

Helpers are still required. 1 offer of help has been received since putting a plea on Facebook. 

LF to check whether SW can do timekeeping

LF to contact John Illingworth to bring ride equipment back
	LF

	9
	Inter-Regional Team

The North West team had been placed 4th overall. The event had been a great success and it was good to see the two novice riders there, Everyone reported having a good time even the crews and helpers despite the rain on Sunday. There was fabulous team spirit and a delicious and generous spread provided by Kath Wilson who deserves special thanks.
Special thanks to Shaun Walsh who did an excellent job. The Committee would like to take Shaun up on his kind offer to act as Chef again next year.
	

	10
	Peover Ride
The Peover Ride went very well and was very well attended. Entries totalled £650 minus costs of venue and toilet hire. The revised route worked very well especially for the riders of the shorter distance route. The Ride had been short of volunteers on the day. A new venue is being sought for 2015 as the cost of the current venue will be prohibitive.
	

	11
	Group Merchandise
Some interest has been expressed from members via email and Facebook. AC had bought a baseball cap to test the quality of a supplier.
See if Goldfinch tights would still be available

Circulate price list of items. 
	MT
AC

	12
	Teggs Nose Ride

Date set for 12 October. Helpers being sought. PG to speak to John Illingworth re: amending entry form and then it could be put on the website.
Congleton Ride
Arrangements for parking at Siemens had been confirmed. One of the tracks will be cleared courtesy of Border Bridleways Association. All arrangements are in place for the route.
	PG
MT

PG

	13
	AOB

Safeguarding: Awaiting confirmation from EGB about whether Committee members should be DBS checked. It is not required if parents / guardians are present.  
First Aid: SP had a contact for first aid for competitive rides should it be required. A discussion was held about the first aid cover at Pleasure Rides. There are currently 4 members known to have relevant first aid qualifications.
Views From the Chair
The letter drafted in response to John Hudson’s email and article ‘Views From the Chair’ was approved by the Committee and would be sent to John Hudson
NAF Bibs
NAF Bibs to be donated to Border Bridleways Association
	LF
PG

	14
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 29 October at The Laurels at 7.30 pm.
	


